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WELCOME TO NEXTLOG! 
 

Updates from the NEXTLOG project 

After a successful training which was organized in April 2022, the NEXTLOG partners and the 

invited participants gathered online in the 2nd round of the training, in order to showcase their 

final presentations based on the 3 DISL (Digital, Intelligent, Sustainable Logistics) course areas. 

The session was also co-organized by the project coordinators from the University of Lodz and 

included a total of 16 presentations for all 3 areas: 

 4 presentations on Area 1: Sustainability as a service in supply chains & the manager of 

the future, 

 6 presentations on Area 2: New Technologies in Logistics, 

 6 presentations on Area 3: Intelligent logistics and transportation systems. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Image 1. Screenshot from the ‘Final Presentations’ online event: Participants 
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The presentations were evaluated by Dr T. Bartosz Kalinowski (University of Lodz), Dr. Matjaž 

Maletič (University of Maribor) and Dr. Dilay Celebi Gonidis (CITY College- University of York, 

South East European Research Centre – SEERC). 

 
Overall, the participants have exhibited great examples which provided them the opportunity to 
get a deeper understanding of the potential integration and implementation of DISL. The feedback 
from the evaluators aimed to provide the trainees with guidance and a better understanding of 
the practices that they have presented during the event. It also generated further input that 
helped the trainees when preparing the Good Practice Reports, which were submitted after the 
final presentation. 
 

 
 

 

Multiplier Event 
 

On September 14th, 2022, a multiplier event was organized by the University of Maribor, Faculty of 
Organizational Sciences in order to share the intellectual results of the project with a large 
international audience. Accordingly, in conjunction with the 2nd International Summer School 
«Organization, Management and Society», the results of the NEXTLOG project are presented and 
discussed with the audience. 
 
 

   
 
                                 Image 2. Multiplier event – University of Maribor. 
 
 
The aim of the debate was to reflect on the possible future of asset management, focusing on 
digital, intelligent, and sustainable logistics (DISL) capabilities. In total, 30 participants were 
involved in the debate. They agreed that DISL strategies are good instruments for the long-term 



success of a company, especially if an integrated and holistic approach is taken as emphasized 
by the asset management discipline. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Image 3. Multiplier event – University of Maribor. 
 

 
 

What is next? 
 

 Next physical project meeting in Thessaloniki, Oct, 2022.  

 Development of VLE (Virtual Learning Environment) 
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